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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       8/9/2021 
Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park 
Opened:  5:04PM Adjourned:   5:20 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
Board Present:  Fred Librach, Charlie Freeland, Dave Longcor, Bart Petterle, Tony Garcia 
Quorum:  Yes. 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the July 
12, 2021, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report:    Next month, September, nominations will be open for officers and three board members. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob said everything is running smoothly.  Range fees are going up 
effective September 1, 2021.  We will honor the old punch cards.  Only members can purchase punch cards and only two 
per member. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported the following regarding memberships: 
 

Annual  251 
Family   23 
Life  119 
Senior  210 
New Members 120 
Current  608 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 7/31/2021: 
 

Checking Account $71,406.48 
Savings Account $40,133.90 
EV Account  $26,084.50 
USPSA Account  $  4,755.54 

 
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  Dave reported that all is running smoothly. 
 
Trap Range Manager:  In Mickey’s absence, Bart reported that the trap range had a successful PITA shoot with seven 
shooters on 8/14/2021.  One more flat bed trailer is needed to move the targets when delivered. 
 
Old Business:  Charlie reported on the status of the restroom building project.  Ken Carver (member of the Club) is a 
cement contractor and he will take care of foundation and footings for the cost of cement.  Erin Kramer (Club member) 
will dig the footings.  Thank you, Ken & Erin.  Charlie has found a framer that is willing to do the framing.  Dean Pill will do 
the septic system.  So far, all jobs are coming in within the budget guidelines. 
 
New Business:  Annual Dinner will be January 27, 2021, at the American Legion Hall, John Sanders, Old Town Grill will 
cater.  Thank you, Mike, for setting up this location. 
 
It was consensus of the board to have the next two meetings at Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next General Membership meeting:  9/13/2021, at 5:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park. 


